

Myall Lakes Trip Report February 9th and 10th 2008

Author: Pam Simpson

Trip Leaders Pam & Jack Simpson – White Knight (Pajero)

Intending participants – Ian & Rhonda McKinley
Neville & Kerry Jacobs
Kay & Brett McMahon
Lee Wade & Brian Webster
Ian & Luisa Reid & Jordan & Leya

Unfortunately, on Friday morning the decision to cancel the Myall Lakes trip had to be made, due the continual rain that has been experienced over the past week to ten days. The Fairweather family has expanded by the three unnamed couples who cancelled Thursday night before the trip was official called off. (Names available through Sergeant of Arms). Welcome to our fellow family members.

National Parks has closed the beach to vehicles, until further notice, for safety reasons, as the dunes have been washed away leaving dangerous sand cliffs. Also after prolonged heavy rains, the trees in the camp area have been known to fall, making it dangerous for camping.

Hopefully the trip can be back on the calendar for a future date.

Pam Simpson.